MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12 MAY 2008 AT 10.00 AM
In the Chair:

Councillor M Black
Members Present:
Councillors O Black, S Blaney, W Graham, H Harding, G Hartin,

C McCambridge, P McConaghy, R McDonnell, R McIlroy, C McShane, P McShane, O McMullan,
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk & Chief Executive




Mr K McGarry, Head of Tourism and Leisure Services



Mr Aiden McPeake, Head of Technical Services

Ms Norma Evans, Chief Executive, Northern Health and Social                    Care Trust




Ms Margaret Mulholland, Northern Health and Social Care Trust



Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer




Mrs K McDonald, Member Services/Clerical Officer

08/09:01       APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors McAllister and Newcombe.
Condolences

Councillor McConaghy expressed his condolences to Councillor Newcombe following the death of his nephew Mr Timothy Stewart and also to the Glass family following the tragic death of Mr Colin Glass.

Condemnation on attacks in Bushmills
Councillors Graham and McConaghy stated that they wished to condemn the recent acts of vandalism on premises at Bushmills and Portballintrae, and asked that anyone who had information on these attacks that they contact the PSNI.  
Councillors Black and McIlroy expressed their agreement with these comments.
08/09:02       Minutes of Council Meeting held on 14 April 2008
The minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 April 2008, having been circulated were taken as read.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 14 April 2008 be adopted.”
08/09:03       MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14 APRIL 2008
Sheskburn Recreation Centre

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Head of Tourism and Leisure Services (HTLS) stated that the Open Week at Sheskburn Recreation Centre would be held in the early Autumn.
Bushmills Information Board
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Head of Technical Services (HTS) stated that Diageo had set aside funding for the Information Board in Bushmills.
Northern Ireland Federation of Housing Associations  

Councillor C McShane referred to the previous meeting with the Northern Ireland Federation of Housing Associations and suggested that a meeting be called involving the Federation, NI Housing Executive and the Planning Service to discuss affordable housing.
This was agreed.

Fencing at Harbour Road Ballintoy
In reply to Councillor P McShane, the Clerk stated that a response from the Roads Service regarding the fencing at Harbour Road, Ballintoy, had not yet been received.  
08/09:06       TOURISM & LEISURE SERVICES REPORT
It was agreed to take item six on the agenda pending the arrival of representatives of the Northern Health and Social Care Trust.

The Tourism and Leisure Services Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Coach Parking at GGVC Car Park
It was agreed that the meeting would continue In Committee.
The HTLS outlined the situation whereby certain tour operators had not paid for their coach parking and another coach operator was claiming discrimination. He also referred to legal advice obtained which had been circulated and recommended that this be followed.  

After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

“That the Council take legal action as recommended by the Council’s solicitor”.

Councillor McDonnell requested that his disagreement with the injunction be recorded.

The meeting continued out of committee.

08/09:04       PRESENTATION BY NORTHERN HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE TRUST
The Chairman welcomed Ms Norma Evans, Chief Executive of the Northern Health and Social Care Trust, and Ms Margaret Mulholland Evans who gave a brief presentation to members.

Ms Evans referred to the Trust’s new Mission Statement which she stated was, “To provide for all, the quality of service we expect for our families and ourselves”.

Ms Evans informed members that the Trust currently employed 14,000 staff and stated that the current budget for public spend would be £500m.  She pointed out that the Trust provided services to a population of 440,000 across ten local councils, and that they were among the top 10 largest health Trusts in the United Kingdom.

Challenges Faced
Ms Evans stated that the Trust was creating a single culture from 3 legacy Trusts and that they had a growing elderly population which was at present 22.35% in the 65+ age bracket. She pointed out that the Trust had governance issues in small hospitals and were constantly challenging targets set by the Minister as well as trying to manage public expectation.

Online Treatment
Ms Evans stated that the Trust had changed to become more responsive to what the people wanted including an online service to enable the general public to obtain information with regards to treatment.
Councillor McCambridge entered the meeting at this point.

Comprehensive Spending Review
Ms Evans stated that the drive for efficiency came from the Appleby Report and highlighted the three main reasons why Northern Ireland was more expensive; the number of hospitals, higher percentage living in deprivation and providing a better quality of service in a number of areas, which included the provision of acute medical care in four of the main hospitals. 
Other Government issues highlighted included medical care for extremely sick people.  Ms Evans pointed out that only fifteen percent of people that attend A & E should be treated to twenty four hour care. 
Opportunities

Ms Evans informed members of the opportunities that were now available, these included, a modern reformed service, which would be more accessible, would provide a higher quality of service and would help people live at home for longer.

X-Ray Facility at Dalriada
In reply to Councillor M Black, Ms Evans stated that the X-Ray equipment at Dalriada Hospital was extremely old, and that she was currently awaiting the outcome of the business case which had been undertaken regarding the viability of the facility.
Councillor M Black referred to the cost of replacing the equipment which had been estimated at £300,000 and pointed out that this was not a massive amount of money to be taken out of the £44m budget, to retain this service.
In reply, Ms Evans pointed out that the figure of £300,000 would only be to purchase the equipment which would then have to be maintained.  She stated that it would come down to prioritising and that any monies spent would have to give the best return.
Councillor M Black stated that she would like to see the service being retained at Dalriada. 
Councillor C McShane stated that she wished to be associated with this comment.

In reply to Councillor C McShane, Ms Evans stated that a decision on the future of the facility would hopefully be made within the next four months.
Mrs Evans pointed out that currently she was awaiting the results of the business case which should take no longer than three to four months.

In reply to Councillor C McShane’s other queries, Ms Evans stated that the Causeway A & E, medical care was stretched as this was currently being run by three Consultants and three Junior Doctors.
Councillor Blaney pointed out that the Trust kept stressing the issue of costs, and enquired why had it taken seven representatives from the Trust to attend a recent meeting on the matter in Ballycastle.
In reply, Mrs Evans stated that the Trust had been asked to send people to answer a range of questions which included people from management.

Councillor O Black enquired if the Health Care Centre proposals would proceed.
In reply, Ms Evans stated that when the Trust had been invited to do this there had been no financial constraint.  She pointed out that there was only half of the capital that had been anticipated and that there nothing was planned up to 2011.  She also pointed out that the only capital spend  included Ballymena Health Care Centre.
In reply to Councillor M Black, Ms Evans stated that the Developing Better Services programme was part of the Primary and Community Care Infrastructure.
Councillor P McShane referred to the ambulance provision and expressed concerns regarding the age of the ambulances being used and pointed out that on one occasion a door had fallen off one of the ambulances. He enquired if there was provision of new ambulances.
In reply Ms Evans stated that the provision of ambulances came under a separate Trust.

Councillor McMullan asked how the new Trust would be affected under RPA.

Ms Evans replied that the Trust has already been through RPA and pointed out that the savings required in Year One was 7.5 million.
Councillor McMullan referred to the Ambulance Service and asked how much was the Trust relying on using Community Transport.
In reply to Councillor McMullan, Ms Evans stated that the Trust worked in a number of areas which had a well developed community transport network in place.  She pointed out that were there was an established rural network the Trust would be keen to develop this and treat it sensitively.

Councillor McMullan enquired about the elderly and their appointments, and pointed out that residents living in the Moyle District currently being collected were not returned home again until very late at night.  He stated that public transport was non-existent in the area and that it would be more beneficial for consultants to come into the Community.

Ms Evans stressed that one of the difficulties was that medicine was dependant on diagnostics and laboratory testing.  She stated that if a patient had stomach problems then they would need to see a Gastroenterologist and that it would be very difficult to bring these people out to individual cases.

In reply to Councillor McMullan’s query regarding Primary Care after the closure of Glenmona, Ms Evans stated that she would get back to him on this issue.
Councillor M Black referred to the issue of MRSA which she stated was a great concern, and pointed out that people who had to go into hospital were frightened and needed reassurance from the Trust.
Mrs Evans stressed that both MRSA and C. Diff were linked to the use of antibiotics which was central to medical practice.  She explained that people could be carriers of MRSA and not be aware that this was the case.
She also pointed out that the Causeway Hospital had been awarded a charter mark over a number of years and that the number of cases of MRSA and C.Diff were considerably lower than in other hospitals.

In reply to Councillor Graham, Ms Evans stated that if anyone knew of any problems regarding cleanliness within the Northern Trust jurisdiction they should contact her so that she could then deal with this issue.

She also stated that she would investigate the problems at Altnagelvin Hospital which Councillor Graham had referred to with regards to cleanliness.
Having answered members other queries, Councillor M Black thanked Ms Evans and Ms Mulholland for their presentation, they left the meeting at this point.
08/09:05       UPDATE BY THE NATIONAL TRUST ON THE PROPOSED NEW GIANTS CAUSEWAY VISITOR CENTRE
It was agreed that the meeting would continue In Committee.

The Chairman welcomed Ms McGrady, Mr Thompson and Mr Baird, Representatives of the National Trust to the meeting, who gave an update on the proposed new Giants Causeway Visitors Centre.
Mr Thompson referred to the slide presentation which showed details regarding the design of the facility. 
He also gave details with regards to the changes in relation to car parking, the entrances and exits which would result in using land currently owned by the National Trust which was underutilised and pointed out that this would maximise parking at the site, which met with UNISCO requirements.
Ms McGrady pointed out that Minister Dodds was keen to reduce public expenditure, and  stated that there were a number of outstanding issues which had to be resolved, which included the abandonment of the road into the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre and the use of Dundarave for parking of both coaches and cars.
After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed



Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved

“That the Council allow the use of Dundarave Coach Park for the parking of coaches and cars, as requested by the National Trust”.
It was also agreed to check if the Council would lose any grants received as a result of any potential changes.

After further discussion,
Councillor McMullan proposed,



Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That the Council support the National Trust with regards to the abandonment of the road into the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre”.
In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that the issues he had raised regarding Dundarave Playing Fields and Car Park would be clarified.
Councillor Graham pointed out that he had previously made a proposal to go into Partnership with the National Trust but that this had not been seconded. He requested that this comment be recorded.
The Chairman thanked the representatives from the National Trust for their update, they left the meeting at the point.
08/09:06       TOURISM & LEISURE SERVICES REPORT (Continued)
Update on Tourism Leisure Facilities Project

It was agreed that the meeting would continue in committee.

The HTLS referred to discussions with the Trustees of the Boyd Charity and also to correspondence received from the Warden of the Charity and a local estate agent highlighting the valuation of the site.
After discussion, 

Councillor M Black proposed

Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved

“That a valuation be obtained from Land & Property Services on the land sought from the Boyd Charity.”
 The meeting continued out of committee.
Northern Ireland Nuffield Scholars’ Association

The HTLS stated that correspondence had been received from Northern Ireland Nuffield Scholars’ Association requesting free coach parking and entrance to the Audio Visual Theatre for delegates visiting the Causeway during their conference 5/18 June 2008.

After discussion, it was agreed that this request would not be approved.
Application for use of Dundarave Playing Fields
The HTLS informed members that correspondence had been received requesting use of Dundarave Playing Fields to provide leisure activities for a group of 80 tourists on Tuesday 17th June 2008.  

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the request from High Point Adventure Management Ltd for the use of Dundarave Playing Fields on 17 June 2008.
Erosion Waterfoot Beach
The HTLS informed members that further to Council’s instruction to investigate methods of stopping further erosion at Waterfoot Beach, Environment and Heritage Service had been contacted and they recommended that Council seek advice from Professor Andrew Cooper of University of Ulster Coleraine, who was the leading expert on coastal geomorphology. 

He stated that Professor Cooper had now proposed the following approach; Conduct site visit, Assess historical changes on Waterfoot Beach through maps, aerial photographs, and local knowledge to interpret geomorphology of the site and on the basis of this outline possible management costs and benefits of each option.  He informed members that the total costs would be £4,750.00.
Councillor McMullan stated that he would not be in favour of spending that amount of money and suggested that other avenues be investigated.
This was agreed.
Causeway Coast Way – Ballintoy Harbour to Whitepark Bay
The HTLS informed members that following Council’s instruction to put an accommodation proposal to Mr McShane before Council decide on the legal advice to secure the pathway by a public path creation order, the HTLS and the Countryside Officer (CRO) had walked the land over the headlands to establish a possible route that the path could take if a diversion was to be created, costs were not prepared as this would require the services of a landscape architect and quantity surveyor.

The CRO contacted Councils legal advisor for an opinion on a proposed new path at this section, and he has advised that the Council should not follow this course.  He stated that the purpose of the current process was to secure access to the Causeway Coast Way between Ballintoy and Whitepark along the closed route which had been walked by people for a number of years, and that this would have to be secured before any negotiation on diversion could be entered into.

In reply to Councillor Blaney the HTLS stated that the National Trust had denied that they were advising people to take the High Road.

After discussion, it was agreed to approach Belfast City Council Legal Services to proceed with the public path order in relation to Causeway Coast way Ballintoy Harbour to Whitepark Bay.

Millennium Riverside Park Footbridge
The HTLS informed members that the bridge would arrive on site in three sections on Monday12 May, the bridge would then be welded together and craned into position with all work being substantially completed by Friday 26 May.

He stated that the Chairman had proposed an official opening of the bridge on Friday 13 June 2008.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the HTLS stated that the Millennium Riverside Park pond was flooded due to water coming in from the River Bush, and pointed out that the flora was so established that it occupied a lot of space.  He also pointed out that the pond was one of the best wildlife ponds, and was problematic due to the amount of heavy water going into the pond. 
In reply to Councillors Graham and McIlroy, the HTLS stated that maintenance of the pond would be addressed when additional seasonal staff would be employed.
After discussion, it was agreed that the official opening of the Bridge would be held on Friday 13 June 2008.
Templastragh Old Church & Grave Yard
Councillor McCambridge left the meeting at this point.

The HTLS stated that further to the last report regarding Templastragh Old Church & Grave Yard  replies had now been received from both the Presbyterian Church and the Church of Ireland, who were asked to supply evidence of the number of burials in the graveyard over the last 10 years and to indicate how many burials there was likely to be in the future.

He stated that the replies had now been forwarded to Council’s solicitor and he had been asked to inform Council when the vesting application had been lodged with the Department of the Environment.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Head of Technical Services (HTS) stated that there would be an advertisement in the paper requesting information about the church and graveyard.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the HTS said that each case would be looked at individually.
Addendum
Ulster Scots Education Fun Day
The HTLS referred to the addendum and stated that following the success of last years Ulster Scots education fun day an application for Travel Assistance for 40 children and 10 adults from the Bushmills Area to attend an Ulster Scots Agency Event, The David Healy Fitba Day.  He stated that the event would take place on Saturday 14 June 2008 in Cookstown, and was expected to attract 2000 children aged between 6 and 16 years.  He pointed out that the cost of transport to and from the venue is £299.00.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Councillor McIlroy stated that money awarded to the Ulster Scots was to employ 2/3 people on a part time basis, and pointed out that this would finish after 10 months as the time span had been cut back from 1 year.
Councillor McIlroy referred to correspondence sent to the Council in February which had not been replied to, and stated that when they telephoned the offices to enquire about this they had been told not to ring the Council again.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Councillor McIlroy stated that details of the Ulster Scots group could be found on their website which had been launched recently.
Councillor P McShane stated that he would like a breakdown of contributions from the Council to Ulster Scots in comparison with the Irish Language.
Councillor Harding pointed out that the Irish Language street signs had not been provided as there was no money in the budgets from them.
After discussion, it was agreed that the request be referred to the Sports Advisory Committee regarding travel assistance for the Ulster Scots Agency Event on Saturday 14 June in Cookstown.
After further discussion,



Councillor Blaney proposed,



Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,



“That the Tourism and Leisure Services Report be adopted”.

08/09:07       TECHNICAL SERVICES REPORT


The report for Technical Services, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Dredging of Ballintoy Harbour
The HTS reminded members that following its meeting on 10 March 2008, it had been proposed to postpone charges at Ballintoy Harbour until the dredging required had been completed.  He informed members that a survey had been carried out at Ballintoy Harbour on 26 April 2008, and that an Application for a License to deposit dredged material had been completed and forwarded to the DoE Environment and Heritage Service.  He stated that it could take up to six weeks before a License would be granted. 
In reply to Councillor Graham, the HTS stated that it was hoped that the dredging would be started before the end of June.
Councillor C McShane expressed concerns regarding the dredging being carried out at this time of year, and pointed out that the smell and inconvenience would not be appropriate during the touirst season.
Councillor Blaney pointed out that it had previously been agreed that dredging would be postponed until the boat owners had paid their harbour fees.
Ballintoy Harbour Fees
The HTS informed members that advice had been sought from the NI Audit Office regarding the postponement of charges or a reduced rate of fees.  He referred to the letter circulated that had been received from the Local Government Auditor stating that if the work effectively closed the harbour to use by boat owners that would seem reasonable, but if it was more of an inconvenience and use of the harbour was still available then the rates approved by the Department or an appropriately reduced rate to recognise the inconvenience should be payable.
Councillor McMullan stated that if the boat owners formed a Committee, that the body could apply to pay the fees which would be cheaper.  He went on to say that the Council would have to make a business plan as to why they would reduce the proposed charges, and if that was carried out then Council would have to look at charges for the whole of Moyle.
The Clerk stated that it was the Local Government Auditors’ view that a business case would have to be made for any reduction, and also that the Department had deemed that the charges set by the Council were reasonable.
In reply to Councillor Graham, the Clerk stated that if the Harbour was not dredged then a Notice to Mariners would have to be issued.
In reply to Councillor Harding, the HTS stated that the licence to dredge would be for a twelve month period.
After further discussion, 



Councillor C McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor M Black
“That Dredging at Ballintoy Harbour, would be delayed until next Spring.”



Councillor Blaney proposed an amendment


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy

“That Dredging would not be carried out until the Harbour fees had been paid”.

Councillor Blaney requested a recorded vote on the amendment. 
On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment, Councillors Blaney, McConaghy, McDonnell and McIlroy voted in favour and Councillors M Black, Graham, C McShane, P McShane and O McMullan voted against the amendment which was lost.  Councillors O Black and Harding abstained.
On a vote being taken on the proposal there were six votes in favour and four votes against, and the proposal was carried.
After further discussion, it was agreed to investigate reduction of Harbour fees following the decision to defer the dredging, details of which would be brought back to a future meeting.
Glenariff Improvement Group – Hanging Baskets
The HTS stated that a letter had been received from Glenariff Improvement Group who planned to provide hanging baskets in their area.  He informed members that public liability insurance requirements dictated that they needed to provide £10m cover.

After discussion it was agreed to support the request from Glenariff Improvement Group regarding insurance requirements for Hanging Baskets subject to evidence being provided that they would be entered into the Ulster in Bloom Competition.
Carnealty Amenity Change in Opening Times
The HTS stated that a usage survey had been carried out at Carnealty Amenity Site and that it was evident that there had been a requirement to change the opening and closing times of the site to make full use of the services available.  He referred to the report and the changes and stated that these had been publicly advertised in the local newspapers.
After discussion it was agreed to accept the change in hours at Carnealty Amenity Site.
Mosside Football Club requesting a hard stand for wheelchair access to playing fields
The HTS stated that a letter had been received from Mosside Football Club requesting Council to provide a hard stand to facilitate wheelchair access to the grounds via Mosside Gardens.
After discussion, 


Councillor McIlroy proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

“That the request from Mosside Football Club for a hard stand for wheelchair access would be approved”.

Dumping at Liscolman

The HTS stated that all materials dumped had been removed from Liscolman on 28 April 2008.  He stated that a replacement padlock and chain had been positioned on the entrance gate in an attempt to prevent dumping in the future.

He informed members that the cost to Council for the disposal of waste at Coleraine Borough Council’s Craigahulliar Landfill Site at Portrush would be £1399.99.  The HTS stated that the hire of plant would be in the region of £300.00.
Councillor McIlroy stated that people should come forward and report offenders.
Councillor Graham expressed his agreement with this comment.
Councillor McMullan suggested that a mobile camera be installed where dumping occurred.  

Councillor C McShane referred to illegal dumping that was taking place at Glenstaughey Road, Ballintoy, and stated that she had been assured that the Environmenal Heritage Servie were looking into it this matter.
The HTS stated that he would have this matter investigated.

Painting of Giant’s Causeway Visitors’ Centre
The HTS stated that tenders had been invited for the repainting of the Giant’s Causeway Visitor’s Centre, and recommended that the lowest tender Glenone Painting Contractors .
After discussion,

Councillor McConaghy proposed

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved

 “That the lowest tender Glenone Painting Contractors for the sum of £3113.75 for the painting of the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre be approved”.
Waterfoot Carpark Lighting

The HTS stated that a report had been received from Caldwell Consulting Engineers Limited in April 2007, which had been circulated for information.  The report stated that the illumination level readings taken on site were satisfactory and that the lighting levels recorded would reduce over time as the lamps age resulting in a reduction from the initial lumen output.
Toilet Sign at Bushmills
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the HTS stated that the sign for the toilets in Bushmills  would be erected in the near future.
War Memorial at Bushmills
In reply to Councillor Graham, the HTS stated that a Consultant had been on site to look at how the plaques at the War Memorial Bushmills, would be attached and that this was still in dispute, but that it was hoped this would be resolved before November 2008.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved



“That the Technical Services Report be adopted”.

08/09:08
CORPORATE SERVICES REPORT
The Corporate Services Report having been circulated was taken as read.

Long Term Service Recognition

The Clerk referred to the report and stated that following the recent retirement of two long serving employees, it was felt that Council should do something to recognise this.  A review had been carried out of what other councils provide.

Following the review, proposals were sent to the Auditors office for approval.  However, they had suggested that Council should issue a long service medal and gift of monetary value no more than £20. 

It is proposed therefore, that a lunch be held each year and invite those employees who had retired to attend.

This was agreed 

Royal National Lifeboat Institution

The Clerk stated that a letter had been received from The Red Bay RNLI Lifeboat Station requesting permission to use the Waterford Car Park, Boat Park and Slipway for their annual fund raising open day on Saturday 2 August 2008.
It was agreed that this request would be approved.

Bushmills Residents and Environmental Forum

A request had been received from Bushmills Residents and Environmental Forum requesting permission to use the area around the football pitch in Dundarave Park for a fun day on Saturday 2 August 2008, they are also requesting the use of tables and chairs in the Bushmills Community Centre.
It was agreed that this request would be approved.

Northern Ireland Water – Ballycastle Drainage Area Plan
The Clerk informed members that a letter had been received from Northern Ireland Water requesting permission for a Wayleave over the lands situated at Ballycastle, known as Thompsons Field, Quay Road, Ballycastle, to carry out works under the Ballycastle Drainage Scheme.

After discussion, it was agreed that permission would be granted for the works to be carried out subject to this not affecting use of the land.

Wayleave – Tow River Ballycastle

The Clerk stated that a letter had been received from Land & Property Services regarding the compensation for the wayleave over the Council’s lands at North Street, Ballycastle which has been assessed at £1,150.

It was agreed that the compensation would be accepted.  

Tenders

The Clerk referred to the successful tenders for the 2008 – 2011 periods which had been circulated for information.

It was agreed that the tenders for 2008 -2011 would be approved.

After discussion,



Councillor O Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved



“That the Corporate Services Report be adopted”.

08/09:09
RPA Local Services
It was agreed that this item would be placed on the Agenda for the next Council meeting.
08/09:10
OLD RATHLIN TOILET BLOCK 


(Requested by Councillor Blaney)


Councillor Blaney stated that this matter was now being dealt with.

08/09:11
CONFERENCE, COURSES

Dundalk Chamber, Planning and Developing a Centre for the North East on Tuesday 10 June 2008 at the Park Inn, Dundalk at 8.15am.


There were no nominations to the above conference.
08/09:12       NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996 AND BETTING, GAMING, LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985

There were no Notices of Applications Under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

08/09:13       SEALING OF DOCUMENTS
There were no documents for signing and sealing.
08/09:14       CORRESPONDENCE
                                                                                                                                                                                     Letter from DOE, Road Safety Division dated 16th April 2008, regarding International Co-operation on Driving Disqualifications recognition of Disqualifications recognition of Disqualifications arising from the Accumulation (“Totting Up”) of Penalty Points (enclosed)
This letter was marked read.
Letter from Newry and Mourne District Council dated 22nd April 2008, regarding The William Keown Trust
This letter was marked read.
Letter from Patricia McGeehan, The Rural College dated 24th April 2008, regarding appealing the decision by DARD to withdraw funding of part-time Masters Course in Rural Development
This letter was marked read.
Letter from Environment & Heritage Service dated 25th April 2008, regarding Carrick-a-Rede Area of Special Scientific Interest – Flora and Fauna Monitoring

This letter was marked read.
Letter from Chief Superintendent W J Kerr, PSNI dated 29th April 2008, regarding Crime in the Area being significantly down
This letter was marked read.
Letter from Northern Ireland Local Government Association dated 29th April 2008, regarding, Clean Neighbourhood Agenda
It was agreed to reply that the whole Clean Neighbourhood agenda should be progressed rather than a smaller number of priority areas.
Press Release from Northern Ireland Local Government Association dated 29th April 2008, regarding Full Consultation with local Councils on parades’ proposals 
This letter was marked read.

Letter from Northern Ireland Water dated 29th April 2008, regarding Northern Ireland Water Domestic Codes of Practice
This letter was marked read.
Letter from Roads Service dated 2nd May 2008, regarding Tourist Signing to Carrick-a-Rede
Councillor McConaghy stated that visitors do not necessarily associate Ballintoy with Carrick-a-Rede and suggested that a further letter be sent.
This was agreed.

08/09:15      ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Football Team Lisnagunagh
Councillor McIlroy enquired if it would be possible to provide a pitch at Lisnagunagh for a group of young people who were trying to start a team.

The HTLS stated that he would investigate this matter.
Waste Management Meeting

Following discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Blaney and McConaghy would attend the North West Waste Management meeting in Magherafelt at 11.00 am.
The meeting concluded at 1.50pm

…………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN

………………………………………………………….

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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